Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

November 12, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Raymond Bell


William Karr







            


Michelle LaJoie




Sonya Norris






 



Les Townsend






Oliver Turner






Absent:
Ray Bauer, Greg Collins, Scott Parker and Carl Stutzner.
1. CALL TO ORDER.  DDA Board Chair Carl Stutzner was absent and a Co-Chair had not been appointed.

Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Les Townsend, to appoint DDA Board member William Karr as Co-Chair of the DDA Board.  The motion carried unanimously.  
2. ROLL CALL.  Attendance was taken as noted.

3. CONSENT AGENDA.
· Approval of Minutes:  September 10, 2014 Regular Meeting.

Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Sonja Norris, to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2014 DDA regular Board meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

· Approval of Minutes:  October 30, 2014 Special Meeting.

Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Michelle LaJoie, to approve the minutes of the October 30, 2014 DDA special meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 
4. SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS.
A. DDA Local Façade and Sign Grant Application.  Recommendation:  Allocate $500 from the DDA sign grant fund to assist the Lockview Motel in restoring their historic sign.
The Lockview Motel sign was taken down to be restored at an approximate cost of $10,000.  The owners have applied for a $500 sign grant to help with the cost of restoration.

Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Oliver Turner, for the DDA to allocate $500 of DDA sign grant funds for the renovation of the historic Lockview Motel sign.  The motion carried unanimously.   
In September 2014 the DDA Board allocated $2,500 of DDA façade grant funds to Ihsan Atto to assist with repairs to the exterior at the old Clairmont Building.  The DDA is working on finalizing payment to Atto USA Development, LLC.  In September 2014 the DDA Board also allocated $500 of DDA sign grant funds for the renovation of the Lockview Restaurant’s historic sign.

B. Amendment to Events Budget.  Recommendation:  Amend the DDA budget to transfer $5,000 from advertising to events to cover Christmas events, the Pub Crawl, and the Outhouse Race.  The advertising budget of $10,000 is currently under budget, and the events budget of $10,000 is over budget after the Halloween events.  The transfer of $5,000 from advertising to events will leave a balance in the advertising budget of $4,000.
Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by Raymond Bell, to amend the DDA budget to transfer $5,000 from advertising to events to cover Christmas events, the Pub Crawl and the Outhouse Race.  The motion passed unanimously.

5. UNFINISHED BUSINESS.
A. South Ashmun Streetscape – 2015 Construction.  Grant of $490,000 was awarded from the Transportation Alternatives Program via MDOT.  Construction will start next spring.  This grant will provide funds for South Ashmun Street Streetscape from Sheridan to Easterday.  At this time, the Streetscape project will not include the Ashmun and Easterday intersection.  There are concerns that only two lanes will be open for traffic on south Ashmun Street during construction.  At this time there are 5 lanes; parking on both sides of the street, two traffic lanes and a turning lane.
With the award of the State of Michigan Community Development Block/Façade Grant in the amount of $662,000 and the Transportation Alternatives Program Grant through MDOT in the amount of $490,000, over $1 million has been awarded to the City of Sault Ste. Marie in 2014!
B. Downtown Income Survey.  LSSU is in the process of compiling collected data.  Nearly 500 surveys were completed, and projections suggest an approximate 80% low-moderate income level in the surveyed area.  In order to qualify for downtown infrastructure grants, the DDA has to expand the income survey to include all of the DDA District.  Kirk Mauldin (Professor at LSSU), through MDOT, has been conducting the expanded income survey, which should be completed in the next week or two.
C. Lockside District Banners.  Director Knepper will be looking into the design of the Lockside District banners in the spring, as well as soliciting quotes.
D. Business Survey.  The Board voted in September to conduct a survey of all businesses downtown; the survey is not prepared for distribution as of yet.  Director Knepper will be working on this survey in the spring.
6. COMMITTEE REPORTS.
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  TBA.  Smith and Andary lots are pushed back until spring 2015.
B. Finance Committee Meeting:  TBA.

7. NEW BUSINESS.
A. Review of the Six-Year Capital Improvement Plan.  Director Knepper provided the Board with the City staff recommended Six Year Capital Improvements Plan 2014-2020 and gave an overview of the items relating to the DDA.  
1) Buildings.  DDA – Parking Structure Maintenance.  (Parking Structure Fund 577) 2014/15-$73,800, 2015/16-$87,500, and 2016/17-$10,500.
2) Infrastructure.  
· DDA – Andary Lot.  (TIFA I & II) 2014/15-$10,309.
· DDA – Smith Lot Repaving.  (Parking Fund – 5 Yr. Prepay Lease) 2014/15-$20,444.
· DDA – Evening News Alley.  (TIFA I & II) 2014/15-$21,000.
· DDA – Fire Hall Lot/Post Office Alley.  (TIFA I & II) 2015/16-$500,000.
The Board will be discussing items to be prioritized and/or added to the Capital Improvement Plan in the future.    
B. Update on Winter Snowplowing Contract for Downtown Sidewalks, City Hall and the Parking Deck.  This is the second year of a three-year contract with Matheny Lawn Service for downtown sidewalk snow removal.  Last year was the first time property owners could buy-in for a price per foot ($1.00 per foot) of property frontage for sidewalk snow removal.  This year the price went up 60 cents to $1.60 per foot of frontage.  Some property owners have opted out of the buy-in for sidewalk snow removal and will be responsible for snow removal at their properties.
There are still issues with removing snow on the fourth floor of the parking deck.  The DDA currently maintains removal of snow on the stairs of the parking deck.
8. DOWNTOWN MANAGER’S REPORT.
A. Vacancy Concerns.
1) Haller’s Building.  There has been no interest in this vacant building; the sale price is high.
2) PNC Bank.  Hantz Financial (currently located on Ashmun Street across from Dairy Queen) is interested in this property.
B. Business Recruitment.  The Bird has been sold to an individual who is going to turn the bar into retail space for outdoor sporting goods.  He is interested in a façade grant in the future.
C. State Façade Grant Program.  Awaiting final release of funds from the State of Michigan.  Construction will begin in the spring at Island Books and Crafts, U.P. Engineers and Architects, A Cut Above the Rest and Chippewa County Historical Society.
D. 2014 DDA Goals.  The DDA Board will be discussing 2015 goals in January and February.
1) Reconstruct Oaka Alley.
2) Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties.
3) Fill vacancies.
4) Improve fiscal stability of DDA.
5) Transfer ownership of the parking deck to WMH.
E. Events.

1) Fall Festival Review.  From all accounts, downtown Halloween events went very well.  Special thanks to Linda Hoath and the staff at the Convention and Visitors Bureau for all their help with funding, and for printing flyers and posters.
2) Parade of Lights and Small Business - Saturday, November 28th-29th.  The Convention and Visitors Bureau is designing flyers, posters, etc., for these events.
3) Christmas Open House – December 6th and 13th.  Flyers, posters and shopping passports will be designed and printed.  Director Knepper is lining up horses and carriages for rides around downtown.  
Sonja Norris gave an overview of events at the Avery Square on December 6th and 13th, i.e., live Christmas music, face-painting, pictures with Santa, bass quartet, and caroler’s strolling through the downtown area.  
4) Pub Crawl.  This event takes place the week of the I-500 and has grown every year.  Over 1,000 Pub Crawl t-shirts were sold last year versus approximately 300 sold in the past.  
5) Outhouse Race.  This is held in mid-February and is on the verge of being a great event.  Director Knepper will be looking for additional sponsors.
F. National Register Historic District Update.  No new updates.
G. Construction Update.

1) Evening News Alley repaving.
2) Smith and Andary lots.
3) South Ashmun Street and streetscape.
9. MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD.  

· Board member Oliver Turner remarked that DDA staff has done a great job in Director Knepper’s absence, which is a reflection of Director Knepper’s management.
· Board member William Karr announced that there are tickets available for the Madrigal Dinners on December 5-7, 2014.
10. MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
11. ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:00   a.m. upon motion of Sonja Norris and support of Raymond Bell.  The motion passed unanimously.





Respectfully submitted,






Carl Stutzner, Chair





Downtown Development Association Board
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